## THE ISLAND

## Community residence OK'd, drugstore rejected by CB 3

By KATHLEEN LUCADAMO ADVANCE STAFF WRITER

Summer break doesn't come without its final challenges, as Community Board 3 discovered last night, when it decided to support a community residence in Huguenot and reject a Walgreens slated for Eltingville.

Gathering in Staten Island University Hospital, Prince's Bay, for its last meeting of the season, the board weighed support and opposition to a proposed community residence slated for 840 Stafford Ave., while approximately 50 people eagerly awaited its decision.

First, neighbors attacked the hiring and financial practices of On Your Mark, the West Brightonbased human services agency that plans to house seven developmentally disabled adults in the twofamily home.

Five men and two women between the ages of 19 and 30 are slated to move into the \$400,000 mother-daughter home. All have moderate to mild retardation. Some require medication, but not psychiatric drugs.

Maintaining they "are con-erned for the occupants," resicerned for the occupants," dents were armed with a 1997-1998 audit from the state comptroller questioning if the Staten Island Developmental Disabilities Services Office and Island voluntary agencies - including On Your Mark — were maintaining adequate control over their clients' cash, and whether the state Office of Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilities (OMRDD) is providing appropriate oversight of the respective agencies' management of such money.

After the meeting, Eugene Spatz, executive director of On cal problem that has been corrected with direct deposit, but



ADVANCE PHOTO I RICH KANE

Monsignor John Servodidio, pastor of St. Joseph's R.C. Church, Rosebank, says of the proposed community residence in Huguenot: "These are our brothers and sisters, they are not animals."

that there was never an issue of missing money.

Joshua Gutterman, president of the Elmwood and Treetop Homeowners Association and a special education teacher for the Board of Education, accused the agency of hiring an employee who had a criminal record for a drug charge, and a suspended license.

"I love these children and want to make sure they are in an appropriate setting," he said.

But Spatz wasn't familiar with who Gutterman was referring to, and said the record of On Your Mark should speak for itself.

Board member Bonnie Bibula said she has an On Your Mark community residence near her Armstrong Avenue home that she once opposed. "I'm glad it went in because it is the best-kept house on the block."

Residents also presented an alternative location at 67 Lenevar Ave., which is around the corner Your Mark, said that was a logisti- from the proposed site. It is an area they suggest has fewer homes and is safer.

"It is comparable, if not a better home," said Terry Papineau.

The Stafford Avenue home is next to a garden center and borders Foster Road, a dangerous street busy with traffic, according to residents.

"This is a great house and the parents confirmed that," Spatz said of the Stafford Avenue site. "We are always concerned about safety, but not with this site more than usual," he said.

"I trust everyone, including On Your Mark, but I want to verify things," explained George T. Hartigan, a Prince's Bay Democrat who recently announced his candidacy for state Assembly in the 61st District in front of the controversial End Place home for the disabled.

Stafford Avenue is the first community residence the board has voted on since it unanimously rejected the End Place home in Greenridge in March. The decision was highly criticized and OMRDD overrode it after a hearing.

The Padavan Law — also know as the Community Residence Site Selection Law — gives community boards three options when faced with a proposed site for a community residence for the disabled: Accept the site, suggest an alternative or object to the site on grounds that the neighborhood is already saturated with similar residences.

The community board's vote is merely advisory.

Earlier this month, the Human Resources Committee unanimously recommended the board approve the Stafford Avenue home at a heated meeting between angry residents who were opposed and elected officials and clergy who support the proposal.

A few weeks prior to that meeting, a fistfight erupted between the current homeowner, who said she has also received threatening calls, and a neighbor.